

Nando lannicca Regional Chair & CEO

10 Peel Centre Dr. Suite A, 5th Floor Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 905-791-7800 ext. 4310 May 10, 2023

Mayor Annette Groves
Town of Caledon
6311 Old Church Road
Caledon ON L7C 1J6
annette.groves@caledon.ca

Mayor Patrick Brown
City of Brampton
2 Wellington Street West
Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2
patrick.brown@brampton.ca

Mayor Bonnie Crombie
City of Mississauga
300 City Centre Drive
Mississauga, ON L5B 3C1
bonnie.crombie@mississauga.ca

Dear Mayors Groves, Brown and Crombie,

Re: Vacant Home Tax – Letters of Support for Peel Region's Submission

As you may recall from our meeting on April 27, 2023, Regional Council approved the recommendations as outlined in *Item 8.3 Vacant Home Tax – Public Consultation and Program Design*, which included the following direction:

That a copy of the subject report be forwarded to the Town of Caledon, City of Brampton and City of Mississauga for their consideration, with a request that the Mayors of each local municipality provide a letter of support for the Region's submission to the Province for Vacant Home Tax (VHT) designated status;

Attached you will find a copy of the report and I respectfully ask that you consider providing a letter of support for this important initiative, which we would include with the Region's submission to demonstrate a united position as we move forward towards attaining the required designated status to potentially implement a vacant home tax in Peel in the future.





Thank you for your consideration of this request. If you have any questions or require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at (905) 791-7800 ext. 4310.

Kindest personal regards,

Nando Iannicca Regional Chair & CEO

10 Peel Centre Dr. Suite A, 5th Floor Brampton, ON L6T 4B9 905-791-7800 ext. 4310 Nando Iannicca Regional Chair and Chief Executive Officer Region of Peel

Att: Council Report entitled 'Vacant Home Tax – Public Consultation and Program Design', dated April 27, 2023

cc: Laura Hall, Town Clerk, Town of Caledon
Diana Rusnov, City Clerk, City of Mississauga
Peter Fay, City Clerk, City of Brampton

